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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter September 2013
Dear Parents/Carers

Breakfast Club
Breakfast club started this morning and was enjoyed by the children and staff who attended. Just a reminder that this will run from 7.40 – 8.40am Monday to Friday during term time. It is run by two of our Higher Level Teaching Assistants Mrs Tyson and Mrs Wright.

Two options are available. The first is full Breakfast Club – which includes anything over half an hour (starting before 8.10am) with breakfast included. This will be cereal, toast and a drink. The cost for these sessions will be £3.00 per day, payable in advance on the Monday of each week. This cost also includes child care.

The second option is any time within the last half hour (from 8.10 until 8.35), this will include child care and a drink. This option will be payable on a daily basis at the point of drop off and will cost £1.50.

School lunches, milk and fruit
School meals will stay the same at £2.10 per day (£10.50 per week). Please could lunches be ordered and paid for on Mondays whenever possible as this helps with administration. Lunches can be ordered for separate days as well as weekly. Extra copies of the three week menu can be obtained from the office and weekly menus are displayed on the front door.
Infants are given free fruit for morning break. The older children may purchase fruit for 20 pence per piece from the fruit stall. This is a non-profit making scheme as the money is collected to pay for next week’s fruit.

Karate – years 4 and 6

On Wednesday afternoons years 4 and 6 are going to have karate lessons. These will be run by a fully trained coach and karate champion. The coach is called Natalie Shields. She is also a qualified and experienced primary school teacher. The children will be trained and assessed during the twelve week course.

Karate uniforms are available for the cost of £12.00 (they are usually at least £20.00). These will be available from Natalie. If you would like to purchase one please fill in the slip at the end of this letter and return to school with full payment.

Kenya Orphanage Project (KOP)
As a follow-up to the day we held in July about the above project Connie is coming to school again on Thursday12th September to share her Kenyan experiences and photographs with the children. It was agreed with the Governors that this would happen so that it makes the project more “real” to the children and also so they can see how the money they raised was spent. We are going to make this a non-uniform day again – so please can children wear something bright and colourful. We will provide some typical Kenyan fruit and vegetables for the children to try. We are asking for donations of £1.00 for the non-uniform day, this will cover the cost of the food and any remaining will got to the KOP.
Swimming
Swimming starts for years 4 and 6 on Monday 17th September. Year 6 will be swimming at the Park Leisure Centre in Barrow and year 4 will be swimming at Dalton. We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £3.00 per lesson. This pays towards the cost of transport, tuition and the lifeguard. The children will swim for ten weeks. Contributions for swimming can also be paid half-termly or weekly. Please make sure children have their kit with them on Monday mornings – this should include a one piece, suitable swimming costume and a towel.
Osiligi Warriors Performance
These dancers come from the Maasai area of Kenya. They are coming to perform for the children dressed in typical Maasai costumes, which are bright and colourful. They are coming to perform in school on Friday 27th September.
The Osiligi Maasai Warriors are raising money for their families and village of Kisamis, about 30 miles south west of Nairobi in Kenya. They will perform their tribal song and dance and showcase their culture. The performance will start at 9.15 in the school hall. If any parents would like to come and watch please let your child’s class teacher know, so that we can put out chairs.




Roald Dahl Day
This also takes place on Friday 27th September. Children are asked to pay £1.00 and come to school dressed either in “yummy yellow” or as a favourite Roald Dahl character. Any money raised will go to support  Roald Dahl’s marvellous Children’s Charity, which supports seriously ill children. The children will take part in lots of book activities during the day.

Harvest Festival

The harvest festival will take place on Friday 4th October at 2.30pm. Please come and join us in the hall as we celebrate this Christian festival. Our harvest collection this year will once again be for the Barrow Food Bank.
The list below shows food that is recommended:

UHT milk
Fruit Juice

Teabags

Tinned meat

Tinned fish

Tinned fruit and vegetables

Tinned tomatoes

Tinned sponge pudding

Tinned rice pudding

Custard

Pasta sauce

Instant mash potato

Sugar

Other items that are welcomed are: nappies, baby wipes, shower gel. Shampoo, sanitary protection and toothpaste.

Donations may be brought into school from Tuesday 1st October.
Shakespeare Schools Festival

Children from year 4 are taking part in the Shakespeare Schools Festival. They are studying and learning the play Twelfth Night. The performance will take place at The Forum on Thursday 7th November in the evening. However there will be a cast workshop at the Forum on Tuesday 8th October in the afternoon. Please can all children from year 4 be picked up from The Forum at 4.00pm.
More details about this to follow.

Le Moulin Magique

Year 6 will be going to The Forum to see this play on Thursday 10th October.

Jason and the Argonauts
We have booked tickets for years 4 and 5 to watch this play, also at The Forum, on Friday 18th October.

After School Clubs

These will start in the week beginning Monday 23rd  September. A timetable showing what is happening will be sent home next week. Football coaching for years 1 and 2 starts on Monday 16th September from 3.15 TO 4.15pm. Please remember to bring in any more forms for this by Friday 13th September.
Jewellery in school
Please can all parents remember that jewellery is not allowed in school. This is primarily for the children’s safety. The only exception to this is a pair of plain stud earrings for children who have pierced ears. However these should be removed for PE as soon as the six week limit for new piercings is over. 

Please can parents ensure that children who have pierced ears in years 1, 2 and 3 can take their earrings out for PE. Alternatively please could they leave earrings at home on PE days. The Local Authority is very strict about this rule and we do not want children to miss out on sporting opportunities because of earrings.
Medical conditions

Please keep us up-to-date about all medical conditions. We also need to know about food and nut allergies, so that we can keep all the children as safe as possible. Please remember to make sure your child has a spare inhaler in school if they are asthmatic. 

Instrumental Music Tuition

We have a small number of places for children from years 4, 5 or 6 to learn how to play the flute or clarinet. We can also offer piano and guitar lessons. These lessons are taught by qualified musicians. There is a charge for the piano and guitar lessons but it is very reasonable, and a lot less than private lessons cost outside school. Tuition is free for the woodwind instruments although there is a charge for the hire of the instruments. If your child is interested in learning how to play a musical instrument, please fill in the form registering interest at the end of this letter or talk to Mr Thornhill or myself.
Class Assemblies

Each term all classes take a turn at presenting a special assembly. This year these will take place at 2.45pm on most Fridays. Parents and friends are welcome to attend these assemblies. A list of dates will be agreed at the staff meeting tomorrow and sent home by the end of the week.
Advance warning of other diary dates
	Date
	Event
	For which year group
	Times

	25th October
	Break up for half term
	All
	3.15pm

	4th November
	Back to school
	All
	8.35am

	5th November 
	Diwali workshops
	All
	9.00 – 3.15pm

	7th November
	Shakespeare performance
	Year 4
	Evening

	8th November
	Snail and the whale 
	R and y1
	Afternoon

	11-15th November 
	Nursery Rhyme Week
	R and y1
	All week

	11th November
	Remembrance Day
	All children
	10.50am

	12th December
	Nativity Play
	All children
	5.00pm

	13th December
	Nativity Play
	All children
	2.15pm

	16th December
	Oliver Twist
	All children
	Afternoon

	17th December
	Infants Christmas Party
	R to y2
	Morning

	
	Pantomime – Snow White
	All
	Afternoon

	18th December
	Juniors Christmas parties
	Y3 to 4
	Afternoon

	19th December 
	Break-up for Christmas holiday
	All children
	2.00pm


This list will be up-dated as more activities are planned.
Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher

Karate Suits

I would like to purchase a karate suit for my child ___________________________________ in 

year ____. The chest size is ____________________. I enclose payment of £12.00.
Signed _____________________________Parent/Carer

Instrumental music lessons

My child _________________________________ is interested in learning how to play 

The
 flute

clarinet

piano

guitar

(Please circle which one)

Please could you send us some more information and prices per lesson.

Signed_________________________________ Parent/Carer
Volunteers

I would like to volunteer to help in school.

Name _______________________________________

Contact number _______________________________

Days available ________________________________
Telephone: 01229 838841     Fax:  01229 838841   Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


